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streamlined reporting processes for respondents. Respondents would be able to leverage their FFIEC
009 NBFI data for their review and implementation of the proposed revisions to the Call Report
classification guidance for NDFIs. Thus, we encourage the Agencies to consider further alignment
between the Call Report and the FFIEC 009 for the definition of NDFls.

VL. At least four quarters, following the release of final forms and instructions, are needed for
firms to properly implement the changes if finalized as proposed.

If the Agencies were to proceed with finalizing the NDFI reporting and loan classification
changes on the Call Report as proposed, implementation for an as of date of June 30, 2024, would not
be possible. With any reporting change that requires the development of new systems, processes and
controls, firms require significant time to effectively implement these changes to complete the proper
system builds, testing and verification, in accordance with the expectations of the Agencies and the
firms. Should the revisions be implemented as proposed, firms would need significant time to
implement for several reasons. First, the data is not readily available for the proposed breakout
disclosures for NDFls. Second, an extensive review of a significant number of loans would be needed in
order to revise current loan classifications and processes to ensure accurate reporting under the
proposal. Third, the proposal would necessitate substantial changes to firms’ reporting systems for the
new builds and additional system integrations would be needed due to the changes in loan
classifications and additional breakout disclosures. These adjustments to current practices and
processes would also necessitate the modification of reporting controls and data governance
procedures, all of which would need to be tested to make them operational and fully compliant prior to
the effective date.

Therefore, the proposed June 30, 2024, as of date would leave firms with insufficient time to
make these necessary systems and governance changes. If the Agencies implement the changes as
proposed, firms would require at least four additional quarters, following the release of final forms and
instructions and commensurate revisions to related reporting forms as detailed above, to properly
implement systems and procedures.
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